I would like to draw your attention to an excellent new report on e-government recently released by the Pacific Council on International Affairs.  While aimed specifically at e-government in developing countries, its very concrete and practical lessons, tips and warnings are applicable everywhere, even in the most tech-savvy communities. The report is available at their web site: http://www.pacificcouncil.org.

I especially like the report’s focus on the uses of the technology, not on the technology itself:

“The fundamental theme of the Report is this: E-government is about transforming government to be more citizen-centered. Technology is a tool in this effort.” (emphasis in original)

The report raises a number of points that I think are often lost in our discussions of e-government, such as:

“Warning: Saving money should not be the broad vision that motivates e-government. E-government should not solely be a strategy for reducing the cost of government, though this can be one valuable result. Saving money is an easy way to “sell” e-government to political leaders and the public.  However, with few exceptions, e-government applications do not lower costs in the short term for government itself, though they may reduce costs for citizens and business.”

“Readiness also rests on information policy. The second most important factor [behind political will] in e-readiness is the government’s willingness to share information with the public and across government agencies/departments and different levels within them.”

“Warning: Creating a Web site .e-government performance. Setting up a Web site—call it “Webification”—often leads to complacency about e-government. Creating a Web site may be a benchmark, but it does not guarantee performance or customer usage.

It is easy for an agency to believe that just because it creates a Web site it has electronically delivered a service. This might be true in societies that have high rates of Internet penetration, but even then it is only true for some Web sites. In places where Internet access is cost prohibitive for the average citizen, or not widely available, there is even less reason to tout the creation of general Web sites or assume they actually deliver services just because they exist.”

“Citizens are the e-government experts. In the end, e-government is meant to serve citizens. Thus it is critical, especially with projects designed to serve the public directly, to assess their needs and solicit their input. As importantly, all e-government services should be piloted with the full participation of citizens before a government invests in or embarks on a full-scale, nationwide version of the project. Without this pilot-and-citizen involvement scheme, any e-government project can be very risky.”

This report is a very good guide to the practical pitfalls and opportunities of using advanced information technology as a means of opening up government to inclusion by all.
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